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CHARTER TOWNSHIP OF AUSABLE 
 PLANNING COMMISSION MEETING 

May 18, 2022 
 “approved” 

 

CALL TO ORDER:   
Meeting was called to order by Diana London, Vice Chairman, at 6:03 pm 
 

ROLL CALL: 
Present:  Mike Pardington, Diana London, Shayne Janis, Greg Romero  
Absent: Jeff Lamrock 
Staff Present: Eric Strayer, Superintendent  
 

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE: 
 

APPROVAL OF MEETING AGENDA: 
Motion by Pardington to approve the agenda.  Second by Janis 
Unanimous – Voice Vote 
Motion Carried 
 

PUBLIC COMMENTS: None 

 

APPROVAL THE MINUTES OF APRIL 20,2022) : 
Janis made the motion to approve the minutes of April 20, 2022.  Second by Romero  
Unanimous – Voice Vote 
Motion Carried 

 
PUBLIC HEARING:  No one was in attendance regarding the public hearing on Pet Services. 
 
UNFINISHED BUSINESS:  None 
 

NEW BUSINESS:  
     A) Pet Services Ordinance - Vice Chairman London agreed with the addition of adding the C-2 
          District to the proposed ordinance.  Superintendent Strayer asked if there were any questions or  
          changes by the board for the ordinance.  He had received email correspondence from the  
          County stating that they would no longer be involved in the process of reviewing township 
          ordinances.  Motion was made by Janis to approve (Ordinance No. 128) regarding Pet Services 
          and to forward to the township board for their approval.  Second by Romero 
          Unanimous – Roll Call Vote 
          Motion Carried 

 
PUBLIC COMMENTS:  None 

 

COMMISSIONERS’ COMMENTS:   
Commissioner Janis has a suggestion for repairs to the exercise equipment at Children’s Park. 
 
Superintendent Strayer gave a summary of some projects that are being added or considered 
for the township: new bike racks and a park bench that was donated will be included at Shoreline Park, 
dog waste stations will be added to the Township Hall, Children’s Park, and the Senior Center.  
 
Pardington suggested he saw interest in other communities for a dog park.  Superintendent Strayer 
said the board had included a discussion of a dog park at the Capital Improvement Meeting and the  
possibility of grants that would apply. 
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ADJOURNMENT: 
Motion was made by Romero 
Second by Janis 
Unanimous – Voice Vote 
Motion Carried 
Time: 6:17 pm 
 
 
 
Submitted by: 
Susie Olpere          ____________________________________ 
Recording Secretary                                                              Jeffrey Lamrock, Chairman   
                                                                                               Planning Commission 
       
      
      

                                                                                                                     


